

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

July - September 2025

We thank you so much for your continual prayers and support for our family in working in fulfilling the Great Commission of our Lord Jesus Christ here in the Kingdom of Thailand!

In our June prayer letter we asked you to continue to pray for a family and their two adult children, in which one is married and has children, because the devil and his army are fighting. We praise the Lord they are all still coming to Lanna Baptist Church, and are still allowing our team to have a Thursday night Bible study in the building they built a couple of years ago for a church to be started in their community. But don't stop praying, because it seems some still needs to be saved, and the others need to allow the Word of God be their guide in their faith, and not the teachings of men or experiences they have had.

Also in our last prayer letter, we told you about the young man we meet going door to door that came to Lanna Baptist Church, and from what the church members told me, it reminded me of the wild man in Mark 5, and that he has made a profession of faith, we praise the Lord that he is continuing in his in profession of faith in our Lord Jesus Christ. Please continue to pray with us that he will allow the Lord to lead him in every area of his life and he will be a light of the Gospel, and if it will be best for him that the Lord will make him whole from the consequences of sin he is battling.

Another result of your prayers and support is we have had two church youth tell me they finally understood salvation and asked the Lord Jesus to save them. This was while I was teaching them about the foundations of salvation. But sadly just a couple of weeks after this, the family of one of these youth decided to go try out some other churches that are more like the modern church they used to go to before they moved to the area. Please pray with us that they will let the Lord Jesus Christ and His Word truly lead them in this matter which would lead them back to Lanna Baptist Church or to another Bible based church.

We are so excited that many of the members of Lanna Baptist Church are continually obeying our Lord Jesus in the matter of supporting Missions and supporting their local church. In July and August they gave the most they ever had, but since we had one faithful family leave in September, the September mission offering was down a little. But God is still faithful!

We ask you to please pray with us for the young people that their soul was stirred during our Youth Revival in April, and especially for the ones that started our Bible Institute classes, because some of them have let other things become more important than equipping themselves to be vessels for our Lord's use. >>>

follow up on them this Saturday. Also, please pray as we are wanting to move to Lampang, where Lanna Baptist Church is, so we can help them more and possibly help them start a new church in the near future. We thank each of you for praying for our girls safety while helping at a Baptist Summer Camp, their journey of delayed and missed flights to finally be with us during August, and for their safe return and start of their second year of Bible college there in the US. Oh! how time flew by. Please continue to pray that our girls will allow our Lord Jesus to equip them also to be vessels for His glory!

We also thank each of you for praying for my problem of having pressure and pain in and around my ears at various times. I have only had a few light occurrences since our last prayer letter, to God be the glory! And praise the Lord that we were able to get our visa and work permit renewed before they expired two weeks ago!

Please continue to be faithful to our Lord Jesus Christ and allow His Word to transform and lead you in every area of life because the day of our redemption is near!

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain



Mailing Address Brian McClain PO Box 75 Mae Hia Post Office Muang Chiang Mai Thailand 50100

Contact us ph 704.747.8837 mcclains4asia@gmail.com mcclains4asia.wordpress.com

Sending Church Promised Land Baptist Church Pastor Harold Blankenship 1024 Old Modena Street Gastonia, NC 28054 ph 704.868.2364 promisedlandbaptistchurch.org

Evangelizing the Lost Discipling Believers Training Men Starting Churches

Support Address P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 ph 706.654.2818